
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 04/11/2023 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Mutual Aid Agreement with North Memorial 
 
 
I am asking for council approval to enter into this agreement with North Memorial to allow 
students from our EMS training facility to ride with the ambulance as part of their training for 
EMR and EMT. This agreement is required from the EMSRB (Emergency Medical Regulatory 
Services Board) to be a training facility. 
 
I will be present for any questions. Thank you. 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
(763) 286-1717 


